
Attorney-at Law
3514 Geneva Circle

Nashville, Tennessee 32709
(615) 500-7749

sanders.bUIye@gmail.com

October 6,2010

Via Electronic Filing

Mary Freeman
Chairman, Tennessee Regulatory Authority
c/o Sharla Dillon, Dockets and Records Manager
460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, TN 37219

RE: Petition of Kentucky Utilities Company for an Order Authorizing the Restructure
and Refinancing of Unsecured Debt, the Assumption of Obligations and for
Amendment of Existing Financing Authority
Docket No. 10-00119

Dear Ms. Freeman:

Enclosed, for filing in the above referenced docket, please find the original and four
copies of the seventh response of Kentucky Utilities Company ("KU") to Jerry Kettles' letter of
July 28,2010.

This letter will serve as the seventh update requested by the Tennessee Regulatory
Authority ("TRA") regarding the similar proceedings pending in Kentucky and Virginia seeking
approval of refinancing of debt of KU. KU will continue to file periodic updates with the TRA
until such time as the TRA has acted on KU's petition.

In the financing proceeding before the Kentucky Public Service Commission ("KPSC"),
the KPSC issued its order approving the proposed financing transaction on September 30, 2010.
A copy of this order was provided to the TRA on October 1, and is available online at:
http://psc.ky. gov/PSCSCF/2010%20cases/2010-00206/20100930_PSC_ORDER.PDF. On
October 6, 2010, KU plans to begin recording First Mortgage Indentures in 69 Kentucky
counties to secure First Mortgage Bonds on its Kentucky properties for the refinancing of
approximately $1.331 billion in debt, in order to facilitate the refinancing following the planned
closing of the transaction on November 1, 2010. Closing the transaction on November 1, 2010
would allow the Petitioner to take advantage of favorable market conditions by closing on the
refinancing transactions and issuing the First Mortgage Bonds on or before November 19,2010.
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